广阳区 2023 年专任教师教学能力考查一

八年级英语

注意事项:1. 本试卷共120分,考试时间120分钟。

2. 所有试题的答案必须写在答题纸上,在试卷上做答无效。交卷时只交答题纸,其余试卷由考 生保留

听力部分

- I. 听句子,选出句子中所包含的信息。(共5小题,每小题1分,计5分)
- 1. A. matter

B. math

C. medicine

- 2. A. something
- B. anything

C. nothing

- 3. A. looked for
- B. looked at
- C. looked after

- 4. A. clean your face
- B. put your head down
- C. get an X-ray

- 5. A. She was going home.
- B. She was going to work.
- C. She was going to the hospital.
- Ⅱ. 听句子, 选出该句的最佳答语。(共5小题, 每小题1分, 计5分)
- 6. A. Yes, it is.
- B. Thank you.
- C. No, it isn't.

- 7. A. Once a month.
- B. By bike.

C. At 7 o'clock.

- 8. A. I agree with you.
- B. I'm sorry.
- C. I can spell them.

- 9. A. He was late for school.
- B. He's from England.
- C. He's 12 years old.

- 10. A. It's very interesting.
- B. That sounds great.
- C. You should read more books.
- Ⅲ. 听对话和问题,选择正确的选项。(共8小题,每小题1分,计8分)
- 11. What's the matter with Judy?









12. When is the girl's birthday?





13. What was the weather like yesterday?

A. Sunny.

B. Rainy.

C. Windy.

- 14. What was the girl doing just now?
- A. Making dinner.
- B. Watching TV.
- C. Playing chess.

- 15. Where did it happen?
- A. In the kitchen.
- B. At school.

- C. In the hospital.

- 16. When is the Help-out Day?
 - A. Two days from now.
- B. Two weeks from now.
- C. Two months from now.

- 17. How could they cheer up sick kids?
 - A. To give out food.
- B. To clean up their room.
- C. To visit the kids in hospital.

- 18. Who is going to help homeless people?
 - A. Nancy.

B. Mario.

- C. Both of them.
- IV. 听语段和问题, 选择正确答案。(共7小题, 每小题1分, 计7分)
- 19. When could Mary read by herself?
 - A. At the age of four.
- B. From last year.
- C. Four years ago.

- 20. What program did Mary try out?
 - A. Clean-up Day.
- B. Food Bank.
- C. After-school Reading.

- 21. Where do they try out the program?
 - A. In the library.
- B. At school.

- C. At home.
- 22. What time does Alice usually finish her work?
 - A. At 5:30 p. m.
- B. At 6:00 p. m.
- C. At 6:30 p. m.

- 23. How often does Alice work at night?
 - A. Once a week.
- B. Twice a week. 24. What was the matter with Tom last Friday?
- C. Twice a month.
- A. He had a cold. B. He had a toothache. 25. What did Alice ask Tom to do?
 - A. Have a good rest.
 - B. Drink some hot water.
- C. Take some medicine.

D. myself

C. He had a stomachache.

V. 听短文填空。(共 5 小题, 每小题 1 分, 计 5 分)

Information Sheet

Wang Ping Name:

26. At yesterday. Time:

Event: 27. An old man had a problem.

The driver:

- 28. He got off the bus and ______ to take the man to the hospital.
- **The passengers:** 29. They go with him to the hospital.
- 30. The man was saved Result:
 - 笔试部分

C. herself

- VI. 单项选择。(共 10 小题; 每小题 1 分, 计 10 分)
 - 选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。
- 31. —Who bought the birthday cake for you?
 - —Oh! My daughter made it by A. himself B. itself
 - 八年级英语 第2页 (共8页)

32. —I have	in finishing so much	work, Judy.		44. A. morning	B. afternoon	C. evening	D. day
—Don't worry. I	can help you.			45. A. first	B. one	C. two	D. second
A. ability	B. success	C. experience	D. difficulty	46. A. When	B. How	C. Where	D. Why
33. This bus doesn't	go to the train station.	You'll have toa	at the library and take the	47. A. stressed	B. surprised	C. tired	D. hungry
A52.				48. A. hour	B. minutes	C. year	D. moment
A. take off	B. put off	C. get off	D. turn off	49. A. Somebody	B. Anybody	C. Nobody	D. Everybody
34. To keep childre	n safe, we pu	ut the things like knives a	and medicine away in our	50. A. with	B. in	C. at	D. for
house.				Ⅷ. 阅读理解。(共	15 小题;每小题2分,滿	寿分30分)	
A. may	B. should	C. can	D. might	阅读 A、B、C、I) 四篇材料,然后从各小	题所给的四个选项中选	出最佳选项。
35. Kate's parents d	on't want her to give up	the piano.				\mathbf{A}	
A. to learn	B. learning	C. learnt	D. learns	(Miss Baker is talki	ing about eating in her cla	ass.)	
36. We need to up with a plan on Clean-up Day.				Miss Baker: Which meal do we all need most, breakfast, lunch or dinner?			
A. come	B. go	C. work	D. study	Jim: Dinner.			
37. I tried many ways, but of them worked.				Miss Baker: Dinner is the big meal of the day, but I don't think we need it most.			
A. all	B. both	C. neither	D. none	Tom: Do we need lunch most?			
38. —I want to know	38. —I want to know we will have the meeting.			Miss Baker: No. We need breakfast most. But why?			
—Maybe in the classroom.				Ann: From night to morning is a long time to go without food.			
A. where	B. when	C. who	D. whether	Miss Baker: That's right. We need food every morning. What may happen to us if we have no			
39. —I missed the film" The Wandering Earth 2".				breakfa	st?		
—What a pity! It is meaningful film that it is really worth seeing.				Jim: We may feel hungry.			
A. such a	B. so	C. such	D. so a	Tom: We may not feel like working.			
40. —I'd like to choose yellow as the color of our bedroom.				Ann: We may feel sick.			
— The color brings me a warm and comfortable feeling.				Miss Baker: Yes, you are right. Now let's talk about what makes a good breakfast. Give me your			
A. No way				answers. I will write them on the blackboard.			
WI. 完形填空。(共 10 小题,每小题 1 分, 计 10 分)				51 are di	iscussing about eating.		
阅读下面短文,从各小题所给的四个选项中选出最佳选项。				A. The mother a	nd children	B. Some of the bo	oys and girls
Mr. Cooper was	ill and went to the hosp	oital. A doctor looked him	over and said, "Well, Mr.	C. The teacher a	and her students	D. A group of frie	ends
Cooper, you 41	some injections(注射),	and you'll feel much 42	A nurse will come and	52. Miss Baker thinks is a big meal of the day.			
give you the first on	e this evening, and then	you'll 43 get another	one tomorrow evening."	A. breakfast	B. lunch	C. dinner	D. pienie
In the44	a young nurse came to M	Mr. Cooper's bed and said	to him, "I'm going to give	53. Why is breakfast	t the most important meal	?	
you your 45 injection now, Mr. Cooper. 46 do you want it?"				A. Because it is the last meal of the day.			
The old man was 47. He looked at the nurse for a 48, and then he said, 49				B. Because there are usually a lot of nice things to eat at breakfast.			
has ever let me choose(选择) that before. Are you really going to let me choose now?"				C. Because people like to enjoy food before going to work.			
"Yes, Mr. Cooper," the nurse answered 50 a smile.				D. Because it is a long time to go without food from night to morning.			
"Well, then, I want it in your left arm, please," the old man answered without thinking twice.				В			
41. A. get	B. got	C. were getting	D. are going to get	In December of	r early January, almost ev	eryone wants to plan for	a wonderful new year! We
42. A. good	B. better	C. bad	D. worse	make New Year's resolutions and set big goals! If you carry out(实施) your plans successfully,			
43. A. must	B. can	C. had better	D. have to	you can improve your life or get out of your bad habits. Here are some tips to make New Year's			

resolutions:

- · Think about the resolutions you made last year. Have you succeeded? If not, find out the reasons and try this year.
 - · Do not make too many resolutions at a time. You had better go with one at a time.
 - · Let it be for the whole year not a day.
- · Set goals that you need to do for the whole year, instead of a few days. Once you have made up your mind, try your best to achieve them.
- 54. When do we usually make New Year's resolutions?
 - A. Always on January 1st.

B. At any time of the year.

C. Only in December.

- D. At the end or the beginning of a year.
- 55. What does the underlined phrase "instead of" mean in Chinese?
 - A. 可是

女

班级

枝

- B. 只是
- C. 但是
- D. 而不是

- 56. How should we make New Year's resolutions?
 - A. We should make resolutions for the whole year.
 - B. We should make resolutions every day.
 - C. We should make lots of resolutions at the same time.
 - D. We should plan the resolution that we can do in a very short time.

 \mathbf{C}

East Daily

Thursday, February 16, 2023

THEY NEED YOUR HELP

This is the chance for you to help those less lucky members. We suggest you give help to the following organizations.

Orphan(孤儿) House

Children's toys, books and clothes are needed here. Also, we are looking for friendly families who would like to take our children into their homes for a few hours as guests.

If possible, please phone 88776655.

Street Food

In very cold weather, it is no fun being homeless and hungry. We give hot food to at least one hundred people every night. We need new cookers. Please give us a hand.

If possible, please phone 88775566.

Young Club

Have you got an unwanted chair or a CD player? We need them for our meeting room. Please call the secretary. Phone number: 88667755.

We'll be happy to collect anything you can give us. Thank you!

Night Shelter(庇护所)

We offer a warm bed to anyone who has nowhere to go. Although a bed is not expensive, we do not have enough money to pay for enough beds. If you would like to support us, please visit us at Long Street Office. Phone number: 88557766.

	~		
100		O)	h
the	Y	19/	/
)	11		

57. The passage appeared in the newspaper in

A. spring B. summer C. autumn

D. winter

58. The people who welcome children from an orphan house to their home may call

A. 88667755

B. 88775566

C. 88776655

D. 88557766

59. To give hot food to homeless and hungry people, Street Food would like to have

A. toys and books

B. new cookers

C. beds and chairs

D. CD players

60. People can give their money to Night Shelter to

A. buy enough beds

B. buy some hot food

C. get toys and clothes

D. take unwanted things

D

What should we do if one of our classmates suddenly falls ill or gets hurt? Here are some steps you should follow. But always remember to look for medical care after first aid(急救) if the wound is serious.

Broken bones

Take away clothing from the wound. Use an ice pack. Don't move the hurt body part while waiting for the doctor to arrive.

Animal bites(咬伤)

Wash the bite area with soap and water. Pack the wound with a clean cloth if it is bleeding. If the bleeding has stopped, cover the area with a bandage and take the person to the hospital. Make sure you remember what kind of animal it is, so the doctor can find the right way to treat him or her at once.

Fainting(昏厥)

Have him or her lie with feet lifted a little. Don't move the body if you think there might be wounds from the fall. Make sure he or she can breathe and let in fresh air. Clean the person's face with a cool cloth.

Nosebleeds

Have the person sit up with his or her head tilted (倾斜) forward a little. Do not have the person tilt his or her head back because this may cause heavy breathing or coughing. Pinch (捏) the lower part of the nose for at least 10 minutes.

61. What should we do first when an animal bite happens?

A. Put an ice pack on the wound.

B. Wash the bite area with soap and water.

C. Try to stop the bleeding with a clean cloth. D. Take the hurt person to the hospital.

62. When dealing with the problems of , we shouldn't move the hurt.

A. broken bones and animal bites

B. fainting and nosebleeds

C. broken bones and fainting

D. animal bites and nosebleeds

63. Which of the following is NOT right when a boy's nose bleeds?

A. Don't let his head tilt back.

B. Let his head tilt forward a little.

C. Let him sit up.

D. Pinch his nose for less than 10 minutes.

64. Which part of a magazine may the passage	come from?	What should we do when we see an old person fall down on the street? Here(be)				
A. Lifestyle. B. Health.	C. Sports. D. Shopping.	some tips. Firstly, we should ask what the matter is. If he or she is77(bad) hurt, we				
65. What's the main idea of the passage?		shouldn't move him or her and should call 120 for help at once78 (second), we can ask the				
A. First aid for some accidental wounds.	B. Steps of looking for medical care.	people around to help him or her together. Although some old people try to get some money in a				
C. Advice on ways not to get hurt.	D. Ways to ask for help in getting hurt.	bad way, we should believe that most old people are kind. And we should try to help them, because				
IX. 任务型阅读。(共5小题,每小题2分,计	10 分)	helping79 old is a80(tradition) virtue(美德) of our country. Don't you think so?				
阅读短文,并按要求完成66~70题。		XI. 基础写作。(包括 A、B 两部分, A 部分 5 分, B 部分 15 分, 共计 20 分)				
Every living thing on the earth is made up	of cells(细胞). Cells grow and make new cells.	A. 连词成句。(共5小题,每小题1分,满分5分)				
Most cells are very small and we can't see them	n with our eyes. Different cells have different uses.	将所给词语连成句子,要求符合语法,语句通顺,大小写正确,词语不得重复使用。句末				
Our skin cells are special ones. The cells on the	surface(表面) of our skin are old dead cells. New	标点已给出。				
skin cells are right under the surface. These a	are the living skin cells. They work hard to help	81. Judy, what's, with, matter, the				
protect our bodies and heal cuts.		?				
Our bodies make skin cells all the time. A	s the old cells fall off, new cells grow in the same	82. I, should, temperature, my, take				
place. Each person makes about 18 kg of skin	cells during his or her life. Surface skin cells fit	?				
together closely with no gaps (缝隙) between t	hem. When you cut yourself,you can harm(损坏)	83. me, they, told, about, stories, the past				
your skin cells. A small cut will not do much h	narm. Your skin will quickly heal itself by making					
new skin cells in just a few days.		84. Mario, animal doctor, be, wants to, an				
How amazing the small cells are! Next time	e you have a small cut, don't worry about it. Maybe					
in a few days, you will be surprised to find it he	ealed.	85. Lucky, big difference, makes, a, to my life				
66、67题完成句子;68题简要回答问题;	69题找出第二段的主题句;70题将文中画线句					
子翻译成汉语。		B. 书面表达。(满分15分)				
66. Most cells are so that we can't se	ee them with our eyes.	春季是人们容易得病的季节,为了让同学们保持健康,班主任让你在班级宣传栏中用英				
67. Our skin will quickly heal itself	n just a few days.	文给同学们提出一些建议,如锻炼、早睡、多喝水、多吃水果、蔬菜等,并祝愿同学们有一个健				
68. How do living skin cells work for our bodies	s?	康的生活方式。根据以上提示用英文写一篇短文。				
		要求:1. 要点完整;语句通顺流畅;				
69		2. 字迹工整,卷面整洁,70 词左右。开头已给出,不计人总词数。				
70		3. 语言表达准确,内容要客观。				
X. 词语运用。(共10小题,每小题1分,计1	.0 分)	Dear classmates,				
阅读下面短文,在空白处填入一个适当	当的单词(有提示词的,填入所给单词的正确	Spring is coming. It's easy for us to have illness during the time.				
形式)。						
Would you offer help if an old man falls d	own on the street? A71(report) once did a					
survey(调查) among 200 students. 25% of the	m said they would help the old man stand up right					
away.						
Eighty students said if the old man asked t	hem 72 help, they would help without 73					
(think) twice. However, thirty students said the	ney would refuse to help him74 they didn't					
want to get into any trouble. But they said the	ey would call the police for help. The rest of the					
students said they would see whether(是否) th	e old man 75 (need) help or not.					

参考答案

广阳区 2023 年专任教师教学能力考查一八年级英语

听力部分

I.**一V.**略

笔试部分

- VI.31. C 32. D 33. C 34. B 35. B 36. A 37. D 38. A 39. A 40. B
- VII. 41. D 42. B 43. D 44. C 45. A 46. C 47. B 48. D 49. C 50. A
- VIII. 51. C 52. C 53. D 54. D 55. D 56. A 57. D 58. C 59. B 60. A 61. B 62. C
 - 63. D 64. B 65. A
- **IX.66**. small
 - 67. by making new skin cells
 - 68. They work hard to help protect our bodies and heal cuts.
 - 69. Our bodies make skin cells all the time.
 - 70. 这些小细胞是多么神奇啊!
- X.71. reporter 72. for 73. thinking 74. because 75. needed 76. are 77. badly
 - 78. Secondly 79. the 80. traditional
- XI. A)81. What's the matter with Judy
 - 82. I should take my temperature
 - 83. They told me stories about the past
 - 84. Mario wants to be an animal doctor
 - 85. Lucky makes a big difference to my life
 - B) Dear classmate,

Spring is coming. It's easy for us to have illness during the time. To make illness away from you, let me tell you some tips.

First, you should do some exercise every day. It's the best to run in the evening.

Second, you also should drink enough water. Never drink some drinks.

Third, you may eat more fruit and vegetables. They are necessary for us.

Although our school life is busy, we also want to stay healthy. Health is the first for ever.

I hope you have a healthy lifestyle.